
Nant-y-Parc Weekly Newsletter
20th October 2023Contact details:

02920 832116

nantyparcprimary@sch.caerphilly.gov.uk

Value of the month: Respect

Diary Dates 
October Black History Month

25.10.23 Spooky Disco (in class)

25.10.23 Parents Evening 

10.l11.23 Remembrance Day

13.11.23 Christmas Jumper Exchange 

13.11.23 Coffee Moring with Miss Nelson & Mr Tilley

13.11.23 – 17.11.23   Anti-Bullying Week 

17.11.23 BBC Children in Need 

A peek at the next few weeks…

Term Dates
06.10.23 INSET (school closed to pupils)

30.10.23-03.11.23 Half Term 

21.12.23 End of autumn term (1:15 pm finish)

Please see all 

attachments

CHRISTMAS JUMPER EXCHANGE

This year, we have decided to hold a Christmas jumper exchange scheme 

where families can donate any Christmas jumpers/t-shirts/shirts that your 

children have outgrown. If these could be donated by Wednesday 8th 

November, we will launder them and have them available for parents to 

browse and take away on 13.11.23 free of charge. As a school we are trying 

our best to limit costs around the Christmas period and thought this would 

be a great way to re-use jumpers/t-shirts/shirts which no longer fit your 

child.

CAERPHILLY CARES / PARENTS EVENING  

On Wednesday 25th October, we will be opening our doors to the Caerphilly 

Cares service. Upon arrival, they will base themselves in the school hall and 

will be available for drop-in sessions between 2pm and 4pm to offer 

support with finances, isolation, loneliness, and/or food. As it is also 

Parents Evening on this day, we thought it would be worthwhile to merge 

these events so that you can speak with your child’s teacher and get any 

support you may need from the right team or service. Please refer to page 

2 for further information. 

SPOOKY DISCO

On Wednesday 25th October, each class will hold a spooky class disco 

during the school day. For this event, the children are invited to wear a 

costume of choice, or non-school uniform. The children will be provided 

with a variety of snacks to enjoy, but we kindly ask for a contribution of 

£1. 

Half term homework – See Pumpkin Project attached – pages 3 and 4

COFFEE MORNING 

On Monday 13th November, Miss Nelson and Mr Tilley are hosting a coffee 

morning which parents are welcome to attend. The purpose of this event is 

for parents to ask questions they may have about school policies, practises, 

or general queries e.g., regarding attendance. We are more than happy to 

discuss any concerns and look forward to seeing you at our coffee morning.

BBC CHILDREN IN NEED 

On Friday 17th November, we will be fundraising for BBC Children in 

Need and invite pupils to wear spots or Pudsey/Blush theme clothes/pyjamas 

to school on this day. Any donations would be greatly appreciated. 

PARKING

REMINDER – We are still receiving many reports of adults parking in an 

unsafe manner at the bottom of the drive. Please be mindful that this is a 

crossing area for children and parking in an unsafe way prevents visibility 

for those crossing. We have reported parking to CCBC, and it is likely that 

parking wardens/community officers/police will be doing spot checks. Please 

consider that if you are asked to move your vehicle, this is ensuring the 

children’s safety is maintained upon their arrival at school. 

PLEASE REFER TO ATTACHMENTS FOR FURTHER 

INFORMATION. 

ATTENDANCE 

A friendly reminder that attendance continues to be high on our 

priority list this year and as a result will be closely monitored this 

term. Whilst we appreciate illness cannot be avoided, we would 

appreciate your support in ensuring your child attends school 

regularly so that they are accessing all aspects of the curriculum. 

If your child is going to be absent, please inform the school so that 

we can make a note of this on your child’s record.

As I am sure you can appreciate, we are held accountable by 

CCBC and are challenged when attendance percentages are lower 

than what is deemed acceptable for pupils. In this instance, we 

have a duty to explain what we as a school have done to increase 

this. Therefore, if you are invited to attend an attendance 

meeting, we would appreciate your cooperation so that we can work 

with you to identify ways forward. Failure to communicate with 

school could result in involvement from the EWO or a fixed 

penalty notice being issued, both of which we want to avoid.

We also tackling lateness this term, please can you arrive at school 

by 9am each day so that your child is able to access Soft Start 

and reading activities. Thank you!

















School Essentials Grant (Replaces PDG Access Grant) 2023/2024

Key changes for families to be aware of for September 2023 

• New name – School Essentials Grant replaces the PDG Access Grant

• There is no longer a requirement for families to submit a specific 

application for the grant. Families of eligible pupils will receive a Post 

Office letter, allowing the collection of a cash payment. 

• The grant provides £125 (except for year 7 which is £200) for eligible 

pupils [Reception through to Year 11] to buy school uniforms, equipment, 

sports kit, and kit for activities outside of school. 

Eligibility of pupils remains unchanged, full details are available on the Council’s 

Website. 

https://www.caerphilly.gov.uk/services/schools-and-learning/travel,-grants-and-

funding/school-essentials-grant?lang=en-GB

https://www.caerphilly.gov.uk/services/schools-and-learning/travel,-grants-and-funding/school-essentials-grant?lang=en-GB
https://www.caerphilly.gov.uk/services/schools-and-learning/travel,-grants-and-funding/school-essentials-grant?lang=en-GB
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